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 St Mary and St Thomas CE Primary School Newsletter

Week Beginning: Monday 10th December 2018


GOODBYE AND GOODLUCK MRS MUSCROFT
It is with a heavy heart that it is time to announce Mrs Muscroft’s retirement from teaching. Mrs Muscroft has been a teacher for over 40 years, and worked 21 years of her career at St. Mary and St Thomas. I’m sure that our families would like to join staff, pupils and Governors in wishing Mrs Muscroft all the very best for the future. We hope this will not be the last that we see of Mrs Muscroft and that she will visit us often. Goodbye, Goodluck and THANK YOU Mrs Muscroft, for your service and dedication to the children of SMST!
A VISIT FROM A SPECIAL SOMEONE
This week the children had a surprise visit from Mrs Lewis who popped in to see the children and staff with beautiful baby William. Mrs Lewis led an assembly for the children and showed them a selection of photos. Mother and baby are doing really well, and we look forward to the next update!
PARTY AND PANTO DAYS
Next week as part of our Christmas celebrations children will have their annual party/panto day. Many thanks to all parents/ carers who have already paid for the panto trip. If you have not yet paid your voluntary contribution, there is still time. Children should come to school on their party/ panto day wearing their own clothes and ready for fun! Party/panto days can be seen below.
	Reception, Year 1, 2
	Monday 17th December

	Year  3, 4, 5, 6
	Tuesday 18th December


KS1 NATIVITY
As you will already be aware, Y1 & 2 Nativity is taking place on Wednesday 19th December. There are two performances; 10am & 2pm. Please note, late arrivals will not be allowed entry. Tickets are available from class teacher.
Y6 CHRISTMAS SERVICE
On Thursday 20th December Year 6 will lead a Christmas Service at St Thomas’ Church. The service will commence at 9.30am. Everyone is welcome.
Y3 CINEMA FUNDRAISER
On Thursday 20th December, Y3 will be holding a cinema afternoon in order to raise some much needed funds for school. The children will be voting from a choice of films as to which film they will watch. If you do not want your child to watch a PG rated film please inform school. Popcorn will also be served. There is a suggested £1 voluntary donation per child to take part in this event. 
PUPIL/PARENT INTERVIEWS
This week Pupil/Parent Interviews have taken place. Many thanks to all parents/ carers who attended. We hope you found the meeting to be useful and informative. Should you have any further questions or concerns about your child’s progress, attainment or well-being, please do not hesitate to make an appointment to speak with your child’s class teacher. 
Y5/6 FOOTBALL COMPETITION
This week a group of Y5/6 pupils took part in a Football Competition at Rainhill High School. The children represented our school beautifully. They showed excellent sportsmanship and role models for our school. Well done team SMST! 
SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS
This week our School Council worked with Miss Bowen on a number of projects, one of which was to develop a time capsule that will be buried at a new local train station, and another to look at how they can lead school in a campaign about ensuring clean air for all children (as per the Children’s Rights Charter).
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Well done to Nursery and Reception for their Christmas Carol sing song for parents/ carers.
CHRISTMAS DINNER AND JUMPER DAY
Today children, staff and Governors enjoyed a Christmas Dinner at lunchtime, and wearing their Christmas Jumper to school.
TEAR DROP SHELTER
Today some of our Y6 Wellbeing Ambassadors went to the Tear Drop Hub to help pack Christmas hampers to the local community. 




MONEY MENTORS
Next Week our Y5 and Y6 children will learn all about economic well-being through our involvement in the Money Mentors scheme. 
ENTERPRISE WEEK
A huge thank you to everyone who attended our Enterprise Fair on Friday 7th December. We are delighted to say it raised a massive £629.07 for school fund! We could not have done this without parental support. Fantastic news, many thanks once again!
CHRISTMAS SING
A special well-done to all children who participated in the Christmas Sing last week. We have received an email of thanks and praise from the organiser of the event who said she was very proud of all our children! Well done.
MINI POLICE
A huge well done to all our Mini-Police who visited Police Headquarters last week. We have received an email of praise from one of the event organisers saying the children were an absolute pleasure to be around because they were so well behaved, polite and generally fabulous! Well done children. 
POPPY APPEAL
Our school raised £181.41 for the poppy appeal during November. Thank you for helping to raise so much for a worthy appeal.
SAFEGUARDING ISSUE
We have been made aware of a man in a white van (approx age 27 stubble grey hoodie) in the St Helen's area who has approached a child from another school on Thursday, asking the child to get in his van. Please encourage your child to be vigilant. 
REVERSE ADVENT CALENDAR
Don’t forget we are still collecting items for our reverse advent calendar. Items required include:
	tinned fruit
	sugar
	tinned potatoes
	jars of curry sauce
	tinned soup

	UHT milk
	long life fruit juice
	instant coffee
	jam
	biscuits

	tinned tomatoes
	tinned fish
	instant mash
	ladies feminine products
	packets of savoury rice

	cereal
	tinned vegetables
	jars of pasta sauce
	tinned rice pudding
	nappies

	toilet rolls
	toiletries
	new toys
	wrapping paper
	

	
	gift sets
	gift tags
	tinned custard
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	TERM BEGINS

	Monday 17th December
	R& KS1 Panto and party
Nursery party

	Tuesday 18th December
	KS2 Panto and Party

	Wednesday 19th December 
	KS1 Nativity 10.00am & 2.00pm

	Thursday 20th December 
	Y6 to lead Christmas Church Service at St Thomas’ Church- 9.30am
Y3 Cinema Fundraiser £1.
Break up at normal time- no wraparound available today 





STAFF DATES FOR DIARY- SPRING 1 (2018-19) 

	Monday 7th January
	TERM BEGINS

	7.1.19
	No swimming today

	11.1.19
	Christian Values afternoon – Forgiveness 

	14.1.19
	Y5 to Crucial Crew 9.15am-12.15pm 

	15.1.19
	Martin Luther King Day

	16.1.19
	9am: KS2 Eucharist (hall)
12.30-2pm: 1 Group Y5 Mini Police to Homeless Hub

	17.1.19
	8-2pm: ECM Visit – Liam Tripper

	18.1.19
	Y5 Spellathon Fundraiser
2.15pm: Y6 Family Learning School Hall – End of KS2 Assessment Meeting

	22.1.19
	9am: Y4 Family Worship

	23.1.19
	12.30-2pm: 1 Group Y5 Mini Police to Homeless Hub

	24.1.19
	2.15pm: Y2 Family Learning School Hall -  End of KS1 Assessment Meeting

	29.1.19
	9am: Y3 Family Worship

	30.1.19
	Music Appreciation Day
12.30-2pm: 1 Group Y5 Mini Police to Homeless Hub

	31.1.19
	Young Carer’s Day – 10am: Young Carers Worship

	4.2.19
	Internet Safety Week

	5.2.19
	Chinese New Year

	6.2.19
	9am: Altru Drama Performance
2x workshops (Y5/6) 

	7.2.19
	11am: Madagascar – The Musical, Liverpool Empire (Y2 & 3)

	11.2.19
	Interclass Sports Comp

	13.2.19
	Y2 Valentine’s Day Biscuit Fundraiser 
12.30-2pm: 1 Group Y5 Mini Police to Homeless Hub

	14.2.19
	Valentines Disco

	15.2.19
	Own Clothes Day - £1 voluntary donation 
Term Ends










Well done to the following children, who have won the Headteacher’s Award this week!

	CLASS
	NAME
	REASON

	NURSERY
	Maggie
	Brilliant singing

	RECEPTION
	Sophia
	Learning all of our Christmas songs and singing there beautifully.

	YEAR 1
	Aleksis
	Excellent independent writing

	YEAR 2
	Lany
	Always working hard

	YEAR 3
	Demi-Leigh
	Trying really hard in maths

	YEAR 4
	Maddison
	A positive attitude to learning!

	YEAR 5
	Dylan 
	Excellent work on multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 1000

	YEAR 6
	Rocco
	A great attitude to learning!






LUNCHTIME AWARDS
	YEAR
	NAMEATTENDANCE AWARD
Whole school attendance last week was 96.8%
Well done to Year 2 with 99.0% and Year 5 with 99.3%.  They have won the class attendance awards this week!
Well done everyone!


	REC
	Rocco

	YEAR 1
	Jake

	YEAR 2
	Harley

	YEAR 3
	Joshua

	YEAR 4
	Ameera

	YEAR 5
	Emilia

	YEAR 6
	Jaydon



ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK
         Rec                         98.0%
Y1			  98.8%
Y2			  99.0%
Y3			  94.8%
Y4		              95.4%
Y5			  99.3%
   Y6 	 	           94.8%  






















Believe in ourselves, each other and God; Achieve in all we do; Shine every day!
Confidence, Trust, Resilience, Compassion, Hope, Independence, Forgiveness
Barton Close, WA10 2HS Tel 01744678010 Email stmarythomas@three-saints.org.uk Web www.sm-st.co.uk
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